

NYALI PRIMARY SCHOOL & KINDERGARTEN

P. O. Box 81050 Mombasa.

Tel: 041-471120, Fax: 041-475632

The Mombasa Parents Club

12th July, 2021

TO ALL PARENTS / GUARDIANS

RE: SECURITY/SAFETY OF OUR PUPILS

We are all aware of the wave of kidnapping children that is sweeping across our Country. This is evil, satanic, ungodly and very immoral. I call upon <u>ALL</u> of us to be extra vigilant, keen and very observant especially about our children including those at high schools.

We have beefed up security and sensitized the children about this social evil that is taking away the lives of many innocent children. We remind you dear parents to note the following:

- 1. Kindly drop the children inside the school compound and not leaving them outside the gate for them to cross the road and enter the school by themselves. Entrust your child to the hands of child minders who will ensure that they have gone to class.
- 2. If possible, let us avoid the use of a motorbike or tuktuk while dropping or picking the pupils. Use your private vehicle or the school bus.
- 3. We also humbly request that for those pupils who go home for lunch, if it can be brought to school even if home is not far for the remaining few days and when school reopens.
- 4. Our drivers are under instructions to ensure little children are handed over to the parents or house help and in the event no one is there to receive them, the child is brought back to school given something to eat and taken to class awaiting communication from parents.
- 5. Avoid sending pupils out of the home unaccompanied. Always get to know where your child is and what they are doing.
- 6. In case you send anyone to pick your child there must be prior communication with the class teacher and the school administration. Your child <u>MUST</u> be able to identify the person sent.(Sometimes the ID may be required)
- 7. When labelling the item of the child e.g. bag, mask, sweater or uniform, label from the inside to avoid raising any attention
- 8. Restrain the pupils from entertaining strangers and also being keen on the people close to the family. The children should be able to report any happenings/observations that they suspect is an indication of evil deeds.

Let us pray for our children and each other that God may protect us at all times.

